818 Pacific Highway, Gordon NSW 2072 Locked Bag 1006 Gordon NSW 2072 T 02 9424 0000 E krg@krg.nsw.gov.au DX 8703 Gordon TTY 133 677 W www.krg.nsw.gov.au ABN 86 408 856 411



Contact: Ajang YONG DENG Reference: TDA70/25 / 2025/230881

25 July 2025

The resident
Bobbin Head Rd
NORTH TURRAMURRA NSW 2074

Dear Resident,

Bobbin Head Road, North Turramurra - Proposed part-time 'No Stopping' restrictions in front of Turramurra Kindergarten.

Council is seeking your input on the proposal to introduce part-time 'No Stopping' restrictions in front of Turramurra Kindergarten, as shown on the **attached** Plan No. *Bobbin-Head/TDA70/25*.

Background

Council has received a request to restrict parking near the exit of Turramurra Kindergarten, located at No. 196 Bobbin Head Road, North Turramurra, due to concerns that parked vehicles obstruct visibility to approaching traffic.

It is noted that vehicles regularly parked near the kindergarten exit hinder motorists' ability to safely enter the roadway.

The kindergarten is located on a bend and within 150 metres of traffic lights at the intersection with Burns Road. The area experiences significant daily traffic volumes. Additionally, it is opposite Club Turramurra and adjacent to two bus stops with 'Bus Zone' restrictions, increasing the demand for on-street parking.

Site inspections confirmed that when vehicles are parked on both sides of the kindergarten exit, sight lines in both directions are significantly reduced, impacting driver safety.

Proposed changes

To maintain clear sight lines, Council is considering introducing part-time 'No Stopping 7:00am–9:00am and 4:00pm–6:00pm, Monday to Friday' restrictions. These would prevent parking near the exit during drop-off and pick-up times, when traffic volumes are highest, ensuring adequate visibility for motorists exiting the premises.

While the proposed measure would result in the loss of three on-street parking spaces during morning and afternoon peak times, it is considered necessary for safety reasons.

Submit your feedback

Before Council decides whether one of the proposals should be submitted to the Ku-ring-gai Traffic Committee for approval, you are invited to comment on the proposals and indicate your preferred choice. Your feedback will inform Council's consideration of the proposal. Your feedback will guide our decision-making process.

How to respond:

- 1. Take our brief survey using the QR code provided or using the link www.surveymonkey.com/r/BHRdNS2025. your browser.
- 2. Or, send written comments to the address above.

Deadline: Please submit your feedback by Friday, 15 August 2025.

If you have any question, please feel free to contact me directly.

Yours faithfully

Michael Foskett

Team Leader Traffic

